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FOR THE STAFF AND STUDENTS OF LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE, 200 NORTH MONROE, EUGENE, OREGONA NEWSLETTER

IN THIT HOLIDAYS

* Holidays
* Student Directory
* Torch Moves

Friday, November 11, will be a holiday for
students and staff at LCC. Veterans Day

is a school holiday observed by the Oregon
State Board of Education. As a part of the

educational system under the State Board,
LCC will observe the holiday along with the
other public schools in the area.

Friday, November 25, willalso be a holiday
for students and instructional staff members..

FROM THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE

Q. HOW CAN I SEE THE PRESIDENT OR
THE DEAN OF INSTRUCTION

A. President Parnell is always available
to staff members by appointment. If it
is not possible to arrange a mutually
agreeable time through the President's
secretary, Mrs. Haynie, he has des
ignated Monday afternoons from 3:00
to 5:00pm for "drop-in" conferences.

0o

BULLETIN BOARD

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am

Tues., November 8

Rm, 12-b, 2:30 pm
Tues,, November 8

Mech. Advisory Rm.,,12-b, 7:30 pm
Sub-Comm. . . .Tues., Novembers

Rm. 68, 4:30 pm
■ , .Wed., November 9

Rm, 30-a, 4:30 pm

. .Wed., November 9

Rm. 32-b, 7:30 pm
Adv. Comm.. . Thurs., November 10

Mechanics

Adv. Comm.. .Thurs., November 10

Rm. 12-b, 7:30 pm

Adv. Comm. . . Mon., November 14

President's

Cabinet . .

Division

Council. .

DeanofInstructionWilliam Hein keeps

Wednesdays free for conferences; and
staff members may see him without
an appointment whenever he is in his
office.

Staff members are reminded that any

questions about procedures, proposed
action of the college, etc., should be
clarified through the Division Chair
men if possible. The Staff Handbook
has been detailed (perhaps too much
so) for the express purpose of aiding
staff members to understand the many

complexities of this very diverse in
stitution. We hope this handbook will
serve as a first reference for answer

ing staff questions.

Health & PE

Division . .

Ind. Tech.

Division .

Forestry

Rm. 12-b, 7:30 pm

Health

o0

I

Independence? , . . We are all dependent on one another, every last soul of us on earth.

George Bernard Shaw
SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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NEW MEDIA EXPLOREDLCC GRADE AA

Standard & Poors, Bond Rating
Service, announced today that
LCC has received an AA rating
for the pending bond sale.

It is highly unusual for a new
community college to receive
this high .a rating, and it will
reflect a sizable saving in in
terest over the life of the bonds.

President Dale Parnell, Social Science

Division Chairman Gerald Rasmussen,
and Communitcations Division Chairman
John Howard traveled to Chabot Junior

College, Hayward, California, the 1st
and 2ndofNovember to observe instruc

tional media and automated information

retrieval systems.

The tripwas sponsored by the Chester-Dia-
log Systems, Fresno, California,

+ * * * * * * * * ♦ * * * * * * + *

LCC WHO’S WHO
CONFERENCE HOSTED

Pauline Dixon, Counselor on the Bethel
Campus, has announced the LCC Student

Directorywill be ready some time within
the next two weeks. The Directory will
contain over 2200 listings. All LCC stu
dents will be listed with the exception of
those who have not turned in the necess

ary information. Out-of-District students

who have not supplied local addresses
will be listed with home addresses. Miss

Donna Roid, student at LCC, is doing the
typing for the Directory.

Students and staff members will receive

the Directory free of charge.

School Lunch personnel from around the

State gatheredat LCC to attend the School
Lunch Supervisors Conference held the

2nd and 3rd of November on the Eugene
Campus. About 50 persons attended the
two-day conference.

Guest speaker for the meeting was Dr.
HomerG. Barnett, Professor of Anthro

pology, U of O. Miss Jean Davis, State
Department of Education, was in charge
of arrangements.

i

I

SCHOOL VISITORS

From time to time through the year in
terested groups will be visiting the LCC
campuses.lt is the intent of theadminis-

stration to keep class disruption to a min
imum during these visitations. Advance
notice will be given whenever possible.

Staff members wishing to make arrange
ments for visiting groups, or for class
visitations to other schools or businesses,

are asked to contact Bert Dotson, Admini
strative Assistant to the President.

FOR KICKS

Three Saturdays remain in.which to en
joy LCC intramural football: November

12, 19, and 26. Games will be played at
WillamalanePark, and begin at 10:00 am
and 11:00 am. Schedules are posted on
the various campuses.

-- The whole art of teaching is only the art of awakening the natural

curiosity of young minds for the purpose of satisfying it afterwards.

Anatoie France
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Ground-breaking ceremonies for Lane Community College will take place Friday,
January 6, with dignitaries from around the State scheduled to take part in the program.
Senator Wayne Morse will be featured speaker at the noon luncheon at the Eugene Hotel
which precedes the actual ground breaking; with Chancellor Roy Lieuallen, State System
of Higher Education, and Dr. Leon Minear, State Superintendent of Public Instruction,
also on the program.

Featured speaker at the 2:00 pm ground breaking at the new campus site will be
Dr. Arthur Flemming, President of the University of Oregon. Also participating at the
site will be Senator Wayne Morse; Mr. Will Gonyea, donor of the site; Mrs, Eleanor
Turrell, site history; Mayors of the LCC Area Education District; members of the LCC
Board of Education; Dr. Dale Parnell, LCC President; ASB President Robert Wimberly;
and Staff Association President Gerald Rasmussen. Special invitations have been extended
to Presidents of other Community Colleges, State legislators, and State and local officials.

Staff members who wish to attend the noon luncheon are reminded to make reser

vations before Thursday noon.

Members of the Oregon State Legislative Ways and Means Committee will
be visiting Lane Community College Thursday morning, January 5, to observe
as many of the facilities as possible.

NEW IN ADULT ED THIS WEEK

January 3, 1967

Draft. & Blueprint Rdng.
Draft. & Blueprint Rdng.
HS U. S. History

Front End Alignment
Radio Theory II

Psy. Human Relations

Welding

January 4, 1967

Machine Shop

Welding
Basic Seamanship

Citizenship

Welding

January 5, 1967

Techniques/Relaxation

Eng. /Foreign Born
Basic Seamanship

January 7, 1967

Electrical Typing

BULLETIN BOARD

Room 12-e, 8:00 pm
. . Wed., January 4

Room 12-e, 2:30 pm
.Thurs., January 5

LCC Board of

Education . .

Student

Council . . .

Fireman

Adv. Committee . .Thurs., January 5

Cottage Grove
South Eugene
Dorena

Eugene Campus
Eugene Campus
South Eugene

Springfield Hrgh

tba

Eugene Hotel, 12:00 mLuncheon,

Ground Breaking . . Fri., January 6
Eugene Campus
Eugene Campus
South Eugene
South Eugene

Springfield High

New Campus Site
. Fri., January 6

Bethel Gym, -SrOOpm
Fri., January 6

Ground-Breaking
Ceremonies . .

Dental

Capping

Be quick to praise; slow to criticize--
and see how much more cooperation

you get from everyone.

Bethel Campus

South Eugene

Springfield High
— A. E. Wiggam

Springfield High

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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November 14, 1966

FOR THE STAFF AND STUDENTS OF LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE, 200 NORTH MONROE, EUGENE, OREGONA NEWSLETTER

IN TH3 Q. WHAT IS THE SIGNIFICANCE OF
LCC OBTAINING A BOND RATING

FROM STANDARD AND POORS?
* Winter Time Schedules

* In-Service

* Job Search Technique Classes A. Bond buyers vary interest rates on
bonds with the credit risk (or bond

rating)label assignedto a seller.
LCC's AA credit rating signifies
that the college and the community
are excellent credit risks.

This high rating may mean a sav
ings of many thousands of dollars
to the District taxpayers over the
life of the bonds due to an expected
lower interest rate because of the

AA credit rating.

Another significant implication of
this high rating is that the basic
long term economy of the commu-
ity itself has been favorably viewed
even though there is evidence of a
slump in the lumber industry here.

FROM THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE

Q. WHERE ARE WE ON NEW CAMPUS
DEVELOPMENT?

A. The Board, Staff, and Architects have
been making steady progress in the
development of the new campus on
East 30th Avenue. Among significant
major happenings are:

1. Passage of a $9.9 million bond
issue September 20, 1966.

2. The call for bids for the sale of

the bonds has been set for Dec

ember 7, 1966.

Grading and site work are about
80% completed for the new cam
pus.

The Board of Education has ap
proved final drawings for three
mechanics buildings and two re
lated structures. These build

ings will be bid for construction
January 4, 1967. Actual con^

struction should begin about Jan
uary 5 with completion of these
structures within 1 year.

5. East access road to the main

campus will receive a base rock

covering by mid-January, 1967.

6. A total of 14 new buildings (first
stage for 1400 day students) are
planned for completion by fall
of 1968. These will be bid period
ically during the first half of the
coming year.

Liberty of thought is the life of the soul
Voltaire

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY

I

i
1

3.

BULLETIN BOARD

Rm.6-b, 4:00 1 pm

. . Mon., November 14

Rm. 12-b, 4:00 pm
Meeting .... Mon., November 14

4.

Academic

Council . .

Inst. Staff

Data Process.

Adv. Comm. . . Mon., November 14

Rm. 12-b, 7:30 pm
Adv. Comm. . . Mon., November 14

Rm.6-b, 9:00 am
C^abinet .... Tues., November 15

Personnel Pol.

Comm	

Rm.30-a, 7:30 pm

Health

President's

Rm.6-b, 2:00 pm
Tues., November 15

Division Rm. 12^-b, 2:30 pm
Council Tues., November 15
Student Rm. 12-b, 2:30 pm-
Council . . . Thurs., November 17

Rm.l2-b, 10:00 amMath

Division .... Fri., November 18

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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IN-SERVICE PLANS JOB SEARCH TECHNIQUES

Mr. Ray Zeigler, Director, Senior Work
Division, Oregon Bureau of Labor, began
holding classes in the use of Creative Job
SearchTechniquesThursday, November 10,
in room 31-aon the Eugene Campus. These
are continuous classes giving information
on self-evaluation as an employee; facts con

cerning employer requirements, etc. Each
person will attend 2 sessions, about a week

apart. Both beginner and advanced group
sessions will be held each Thursday;begin
ners from 7:00-8:25 pm and advanced from

8:30-10:00 pm. There is no charge for this
service which is a joint community service

conducted through the cooperation of the
OregonBureau ofLabor and Portland Com
munity College.

ADULT ED ENROLLMENT

The December In-Service for Instructional

staff members will be dedicated primarily
to three subjects:

1. New campus architectural plans.
2. Instructional use of media.

3. Evaluation of instruction (time

permitting).

Monday, December 19, is grade report day.
In-Service days are Tuesday and Wednes
day, December 20 and 21.

SCHEDULING DISCUSSED

Student inspection copies of the winter term
time schedule are in the hands of members

of the Student Council it was reported to
day by William Hein, Dean of Instruction.
This will give Student Council members an
opportunity for discussion with a concrete
schedule model in front of them.

Students who find the schedule a hardship
should work out a tentative schedule by us
ing the Student Council copies and take it
to his counselor for discussion.

Recent figures from the Office of the Dean
of Adult Education show 2198 students en

rolled in 144 classes at the present time.
Class locations have increased to 32 in the

LCC District.

Adult Education students, in addition to the

2205 students in the day and evening credit
courses, make a total enrollment of 4403
at LCC at this time.

PERSONNEL POLICIES COMMITTEE

COUNSELOR HONORED

Irene Parent, Bethel Campus Counselor,
has been named to the State Advisory Com
mittee on Guidance and Counseling. Mrs.
Parent is the only community college re
presentative on the 7-man committee.

OCCSA

Mr. I. S. Hakanson, LCC Dean of Students,
accompanied 8 student representatives to
the Oregon Community College Student As
sociation meeting in Bend November 11-12,

Students planning to attend the conference
include Bob Wimberly, Student Body Presi
dent; Phyllis Booth, Corresponding Secre
tary; Darrol Gesh, 2nd Vice-President; and
Council members Rick Allison, Pat Clifton,
Gary McNabb, Vicki Merrill, and GiGi
Gamble.

The SPPC will meet Tuesday, November 15,

at 2:00pm in Room 6-b on the Eugene Cam
pus. Discussion will center on evaluation

and professional growth,
would welcome visitors who would like to

speak to the subject.

INDUSTRIAL EDUCATION MEETING

The Committee

The state convention of the Oregon Industrial
Education Association was held Friday and
Saturday, November 11 and 12, in Eugene.
LCC staff members on the program included
Dr. Dale Parnell, who served as MC at the
Friday evening banquet; G. R. Bloomquist,
Assistant Dean of Instruction; and William
Ruiter, Drafting Instructor.

Not the briefest moment--yours or mine--

Can ever come again. - Walter de la Mare
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A NEWSLETTER FOR THE STAFF AND STUDENTS OF LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE, 200 NORTH MONROE, EUGENE, OREGON

j iIN TM Q. WHAT IS THE SIGNIFICANCE OF

LCC OBTAINING A BOND RATING

FROM STANDARD AND POORS?
* Winter Time Schedules

* In-Service

* Job Search Technique Classes A. Bondbuyers vary interest rates on
bonds with the credit risk (or bond

rating) label assignedto a seller.
LCC's AA credit rating signifies
that the college and the community
are excellent credit risks.

This high rating may mean a sav
ings of many thousands of dollars
to the District taxpayers over the

life of the bonds due to an expected
lower interest rate because of the

AA credit rating.

Another significant implication of
this high rating is that the . basic
long term economy of the commu-
ity itself has been favorably viewed
even though there is evidence of a
slump in the lumber industry here.

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S OFFICE

Q. WHERE ARE WE ON NEW CAMPUS
DEVELOPMENT?

A. The Board, Staff, and Architects have
been making steady progress in the
development of the new campus on
East 30th Avenue. Among significant
major happenings are;

1. Passage of a $9. 9 million bond
issue September 20, 1966.

2. The call forbids for the sale of

the bonds has been set for Dec

ember 7, 1966.

3. Grading and site work are about
80% completed for the new cam
pus.

4. The Board of Education has ap
proved final drawings for three
mechanics buildings and two re
lated structures. These build

ings will be bid for construction
January 4, 1967. Actual con^

struction shouldbeginabout Jan
uary 5 with completion of these
structures within 1 year.

5. East access road to the main

campus will receive a base rock

covering by mid-January, 1967.

6. A total of 14 new buildings (first
stage for 1400 day students) are
planned for completion by fall
of 1968. These will be bid period

ically during the first half of the
coming year.

Liberty of thought is the life of the soul
Voltaire

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY

i

j
1

BULLETIN BOARD

Academic Rm.6-b, 4:00 tpm
Council .... Mon., November 14

Inst. Staff Rm.l2-b, 4:00 pm
Meeting .... Mon., November 14i

I

Data Process.

Adv. Comm. . . Mon.
Rm.30-a, 7:30 pm

November 14

Health Rm. 12-b, 7:30 pm
Adv. Comm. . . Mon., November 14

President's

Ca^binet .... Tues., November 15
Rm.6-b, 9:00 am

Personnel Pol.

Comm. . . .

Division

Council. . .

Student

Council . . . Thurs., November 17

Math

Division .... Fri., November 18

Rm.6-b, 2:00 pm
Tues., November 15

Rm.l2-b, 2:30 pm
. . :Tues., November 15

Rm.l2-b, 2:30 pm.

Rm.l2-b, 10:00 amI

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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IN-SERVICE PLANS JOB SEARCH TECHNIQUES

Mr. Ray Zeigler, Director, Senior Work
Division, Oregon Bureau of Labor, began
holding classes in the use of Creative Job
SearchTechniquesThursday, November 10,
in room 31-aon the Eugene Campus. These
are continuous classes giving information
on self-evaluation as an employee; facts con

cerning employer requirements, etc. Each
person will attend 2 sessions, about a week
apart. Both beginner and advanced group
sessions will be held each Thursday:begin
ners from 7:00-8:25 pm and advanced from
8:30-10:00 pm. There is no charge for this
service which is a joint community service

conducted through the cooperation of the
OregonBureau of Labor and Portland Com
munity College.

ADULT ED ENROLLMENT

The December In-Service for Instructional

staff members will be dedicated primarily
to three subjects:

1. New campus architectural plans.
2. Instructional use of media.

3. Evaluation of instruction (time

permitting).

Monday, December 19, is grade report day.
In-Service days are Tuesday and Wednes
day, December 20 and 21.

SCHEDULING DISCUSSED

Student inspection copies of the winter term
time schedule are in the hands of members

of the Student Council it was reported to
day by William Hein, Dean of Instruction.
This will give Student Council members an
opportunity for discussion with a concrete
schedule model in front of them.

Students who find the schedule a hardship
should work out a tentative schedule by us
ing the Student Council copies and take it
to his counselor for discussion.

COUNSELOR HONORED

Irene Parent, Bethel Campus Counselor,
has been named to the State Advisory Com

mittee on Guidance and Counseling.
Parent is the only community college re
presentative on the 7-man committee.

OCCSA

Mr. I. S. Hakanson, LCC Dean of Students,

accompanied 8 student representatives to
the Oregon Community College Student As
sociation meeting in Bend November 11-12,

Students planning to attend the conference
include Bob Wimberly, Student Body Presi

dent; Phyllis Booth, Corresponding Secre
tary; Darrol Gesh, 2nd Vice-President; and
Council members Rick Allison, Pat Clifton,

Gary McNabb, Vicki Merrill, and GiGi
Gamble.

Recent figures from the Office of the Dean
of Adult Education show 2198 students en

rolled in 144 classes at the present time.
Class locations have increased to 32 in the

LCC District.

Adult Education students, in addition to the

2205 students in the day and evening credit
courses

at LCC at this time.

PERSONNEL POLICIES COMMITTEE

make a total enrollment of 4403

Mrs.

TheSPPCwill meet Tuesday, Novemberlb,

at 2;00pm in Room 6-b on the Eugene Cam
pus. Discussion will center on evaluation

and professional growth,
would welcome visitors who would like to

speak to the subject.

INDUSTRIAL EDUCATION MEETING

The Committee

The state convention of the Oregon Industrial
Education Association was held Friday and
Saturday, November 11 and 12, in Eugene.
LCC staff membersonthe program included
Dr. Dale Parnell, who served as MCat the

Friday evening banquet; G. R. Bloomquist,
Assistant Dean of Instruction; and William

Ruiter, Drafting Instructor.
Not the briefest moment--yours or mine--

Can ever come again. - Walter de la Mare
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FOR THE STAFF AND STUDENTS OF LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE, 200 NORTH MONROE, EUGENE, OREGONA NEWSLETTER

WINTER TERM SCHEDULE AS USUAL

Upon the recommendation of Dean of Instruction William Hein and Dean
of Students I. S. Hakanson, President Parnell is announcing today that the
Winter Term schedule of classes will be planned on the basis of the present
Fall Term pattern.

The proposed new 3M schedule has been, discussed at length by faculty
and students. As a result of these discussions it appears the new schedule
would disrupt individual plans and work programs to the extent that re-study
is in order. Therefore, students and faculty may count on the Winter Term
schedule of classes in the traditional manner.

The common LCC problem, however, remains the same: how to accom
modate more students in existing spaces. President Parnell has indicated plans
for continuing study and discussion on this, problem. The administration is
committed to involving students and staff in the decision-making processes
wherever possible.

It is currently planned that the Winter Term schedule of classes will be
published in the December 8 issue of The Torch. Counselors should have rough
draft copies of the Winter Term schedule around the 1st of December to allow
for scheduling of students.

FROM THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE

Q., WHAT IS THE FINANCIAL PICTURE FOR LCC THROUGH JUNE, 1967?

An unanticipated.growth in-community college enrollment
throughout the State of Oregon has made State fund budget allot
ments insufficient to reimburse the community colleges fully for '
the 1966-67 fiscal year. A request to the State Emergency Board ,
for additional funds has been taken under advisement and the State

Board of Education has asked for a meeting with the Emergency .
Board in December. If. funds are not obtained from this source

a request will be made to the State Legislature for operating funds
necessary to carry the community colleges through June, 1967.

Failure to receive, money from either of these Boards could result.
in a curtailment of courses at LCC for Spring Term.

Q. HOW CAN THE STAFF PARTICIPATE IN CAMPUS PLANNING?

Staff members at LCC last' year were involved during the initial
campus planning. Present involvement is being carried out through
the Division Chairmen, Advisory Committees,, etc. Also, the In-
Service -December 19-21 will be devoted almost entirely to developing

room specifications for the new campus.
Instructors having suggestions or comments should take them

to their Division Chairmen for consideration.
DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY

A.

A.

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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BOARD OF EDUCATION RESUME

The LCC Board of Education met Wed

nesday. November 16, on the Eugene Cam
pus. Among the items of business con
sidered were the following:

1. Heard a report by Ellene Goldsmith,
Chairman of Nursing and Home Eco
nomics Division, on the present
curriculum and proposed courses.

2. Awarded bids for base rock on the

East access road of the new campus
and for pre-stressed, pre-formed
concrete beams for the Mechanics

building.

3. Were presented with rough draft
copies of the Board Policy Handbook
for consideration and review.

4. Accepted the constitution of the Staff

Association Organization as presented
by Gerald Rasmussen, Association
President.

BULLETIN BOARD

Academic

Council .... Mon., November 28

Mechanics

Division . . . Mon., November 28

Personnel Pol. Room 6-b, 2:00 pm
Committee . .Tues., November 29

Division

Council . . . Tues., November 29

Room 12-b, 2:30 pm
Council .... Thurs., December 1

President's

Cabinet

Room 6-b, 4:00 pm

Room 19-A, 4:00 pm

Room 12-b, 2:30 pm

Student

TBA

Thurs., December 1

OEA-NEA

There will be a meeting of all LCC certified OEA-NEA members at 4:30 pm
oh Monday, November 28, in the Studio on the Eugene Campus. The meeting is
being called to establish an OEA Chapter at LCC. Carl Blood and Howard Zink

will be in charge.

TYCER APPOINTED

Gail Tycer , Accounts Clerk, has been appointed to fill the position on the Staff

Personnel Policies Committee left vacant by the resignation of Dena Malliris.
At their meeting of November 15, the SPPC discussed staff evaluation. Instruc

tors with comments or suggestions concerning instructional staff evaluation instrument
or procedures should discuss them with Division Chairmen before the November 29

meeting of the SPPC.	

NEW IN ADULT ED

New classes starting the week of
November 18;

Clerical .... November 21

HOLIDAY SEASON

Thursday and Friday, November 24
and 25, are Thanksgiving Holidays at LCC
for students and instructional staff. All

major offices will be open on the 25th, how
ever.Basic Education. November 2l

Electrical

Estimating . . . November 26
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WINTER TERM SCHEDULE AS USUAL

Upon the recommendation of Dean of Instruction William Hein and Dean
of Students I. S. Hakanson, President Parnell is announcing today that the
Winter Term schedule of classes will be planned on the basis of the present
Fall Term pattern.

The proposed new 3M schedule has been discussed at length by faculty
and students. As a result of these discussions it appears the new schedule
would disrupt individual plans and work programs to the extent that re-study
is in order. Therefore, students and faculty may count on the Winter Term
schedule of classes in the traditional manner.

The common LCC problem, however, remains the same; how to accom
modate more students in existing spaces. President Parnell has indicated plans
for continuing study and discussion on this problem. The administration is
committed to involving students and staff in the decision-making processes
wherever possible.

It is currently planned that the Winter Term schedule of classes will be
published in the December 8 issue of The Torch. Counselors should have rough
draft copies of the Winter Term schedule around the 1st of December to allow
for scheduling of students.

FROM THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE

WHAT IS THE FINANCIAL PICTURE FOR LCC THROUGH JUNE, 1967?

An unanticipated growth in community .college enrollment
throughout the State of Oregon has made State fund-budget allot
ments insufficient to reimburse the community colleges fully for '
the 1966-67 fiscal year. A request to the State Emergency Board
for additional funds has been taken under advisement and the State

Board of Education has asked for a meeting with the Emergency
Board in December. If. funds are not obtained from this source

a request will be made to the State Legislature for operating funds
necessary to carry the community colleges through June, 1967.

Failure to receive money from either of these Boards could result,
in a curtailment of courses at LCC for Spring Term.

HOW CAN THE STAFF PARTICIPATE IN CAMPUS PLANNING?

Q.,

A.

Q.

Staff members at LCC last year were involved during the initial
campus planning. Present involvement is being carried out through
the Division Chairmen, Advisory Committees, etc. Also, the In-
Service December 19-21 will be devoted almost entirely to developing

A,

room specifications for the new campus.
Instructors having suggestions or comments should take them

BMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE



LCC TITAN Round-Up - Page 2 - November 22, 1966

BOARD OF EDUCATION RESUME

The LCC Board of Education met Wed

nesday, November 16, on the Eugene Cam
pus. Among the items of business con
sidered were the following:

1. Heard a report by Ellene Goldsmith,
Chairman of Nursing and Home Eco
nomics Division, on the present
curriculum and proposed courses.

2. Awarded bids for base rock on the

East access road of the new campus
and for pre-stressed, pre-formed
concrete beams for the Mechanics

building.

3. Were presented with rough draft
copies of the Board Policy Handbook
for consideration and review.

4. Accepted the constitution of the Staff
Association Organization as presented
by Gerald Rasmussen, Association
President.
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There will be a meeting of all LCC certified OEA-NEA members at 4:30 pm
on Monday, November 28, in the Studio on the Eugene Campus. The meeting is
being called to establish an OEA Chapter at LCC. Carl Blood and Howard Zink
will be in charge.

TYCER APPOINTED

Gail Tycer, Accounts Clerk, has been appointed to fill the position on the Staff

Personnel Policies Committee left vacant by the resignation of Dena Malliris.
At their meeting of November 15, the SPPC discussed staff evaluation. Instruc

tors with comments or suggestions concerning instructional staff evaluation instrument
or procedures should discuss them with Division Chairmen before the November 29

meeting of the SPPC.	

NEW IN ADULT ED

New classes starting the week of
November 18:

Clerical .... November 21

HOLIDAY SEASON

Thursday and Friday, November 24
and 25, are Thanksgiving Holidays at LCC
for students and instructional staff. All

major offices will be open on the 25th, how
ever.Basic Education. November 2l

Electrical
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